
Dear pastors and praying friends,

September is the biggest holiday month of the year here. Our version of Independence Day is on the 18th, with lots of
people getting off work the 17-19 (if not more). We also enjoyed this holiday and spent some time with the other
missionaries on our team here. Ministerially, we had another good month, and have a lot of exciting news to report.

We spent the second week of the month helping interpret with a Medical Missions Outreach group (MMO) at one of
the churches here. We saw over 1000 patients during that time, and several people made professions of faith. Praise the
Lord!

We are continuing to work towards getting people through discipleship at Grace Baptist Church, and have had 3 young
ladies and an adult woman sign up this month as well! 

We are having a baptism Sunday on October 20, and already have 2 young men lined up to be baptized. One young
man got saved at youth camp last year, and has been growing and being involved since then. He recently gave a praise
on a midweek service for how much he has been growing in discipleship, and how much it us helping him. He’ll still in
his early teen years, but it is encouraging to think of where he could be by the time he graduated high school at this rate.

You may remember that I mentioned Nico, a young man with a desire for full time ministry, in our last prayer letter.
He has been attending our weekly staff meetings, and we are excited about getting his training beginning and seeing
what the Lord will do with him in the future. He has expressed a desire to be a missionary somewhere else in South
America.

We have also begun construction on expanding the building we are renting for the time being. Our special service on the
15 (the Sunday we celebrated the 18) and we were nearly packed out to the limit. It will be good to get the expansion
built out hopefully by the end of October, so that we will have more room for folks and future growth.

Of course, the ultimate goal is to buy our own building. We are almost to 10% of our needed funds. Would you please
help pray with us about that? We will need about $125,000 in order to purchase a building here. If you would like to
donate towards the purchase of a building, you can send a donation to: 

P.O. Box 647, Dawsonville, GA, 30534. Attn: Shreve building fund

At the time of typing this letter, Isla has not been born, but I do not think she will wait much longer. Please pray for
Hannah and Isla as we move closer to her due date.

Thank you so much for all you to help with world evangelism. God bless you. It is an honor to serve.

In Christ,
Kyle, Hannah, Isabella, Isaiah (and soon) Isla Shreve
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